
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term 

7 October 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

I have said it in this space many times, but it is always worth repeating, if we do one thing to give our children the best possible 
future it needs to be to support them in developing a love of reading. 

In 2002 the OECD research concluded that: 

"Reading for pleasure is the single most important indicator of a child's future success". 

We need parent and carer support with this as children spend more time at home than in school. If you're not sure of how you can 
help there are two opportunities to get ideas, talk to staff, and read with children coming up before half term.  

Monday 17th October - Foundation Stage parents are invited to a presentation on early reading, phonics and reading for pleasure. 
This will be in the hall at 2 pm. 

Thursday 21st October - All parents are invited to have a coffee and listening to a 20-minute presentation before joining their chil-
dren to read. This will start in the hall at 9 a.m. 

We look forward to as many people joining us as possible. 

Parent/Teacher meetings 

During the first week after the half term break, we will hold telephone parent consultations. These will be bookable via eSchools, 
look out for the link. 

Parents of children who have a SEND support plan will receive a letter inviting them to a meet the teacher and SENCO. If you do 
not receive a letter or cannot make the appointment, then please book a telephone consultation with your class teacher.   

Finally, we will be holding an open afternoon for current parents to come and have a look at their children's work and visit the 
classrooms. This will be on Wednesday 24 November 2022. 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning 
Trust please visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies 

 

Pre - loved Uniform Sale 

We have lots of clean, preloved uniform in school.  We will be holding Sales throughout the term to   
allow for parents to come and buy items.  We will notify you when these will take place.  

 

http://www.carclazesch.org
http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies


Celebration Page   

Celebration Certificates   

Porthpean - Celebration - E.Woodman for showing great perseverance when writing sentences.   Cooperation - 

E.Winn for always being attentive and making the right choices.  Jigsaw - L.Hill for sharing her beaming smile 

with the world and making it a happier place.  

Pisky Cove - Cooperation - J.D Hicks for sharing beautifully in class.  Jigsaw - I.Spencer for caring about other 

peoples feelings.  

Greenaway - Celebration  - C.Adams for fantastic ‘Great Fire of London’ art work. H. Edyvean for always having 

a smile on his face and showing his lovely sense of humour.  Jigsaw -  K.Sheldon for always being kind to      

everyone.  

Mawgan Porth - Celebration - E.Powell for working hard on improving her handwriting.  Cooperation - E.Bundy 

for always listening well to others.  Jigsaw - E.Haynes for caring for others when they are sad.  

Perranporth - Celebration  - Z.Stamp for always being kind and polite to both children and teachers.  B.Jones  - 

for working really well with his new pen.  Super presentation! 

Carlyon Bay - Celebration - A.Kiddle for challenging herself and writing an amazing ‘Tunnel’ inspired story.  

L.Double for using strategies in maths to solver harder problems.  Jigsaw - H.Barter for being kind and working 

well with a friend in PE.  

Sennen - Celebration - H.H.Ridpath for becoming a superhero learner every day of this week and consistently 

making the right choices.  Cooperation - F.Scott for always looking out for her friend in and outside of the class-

room.  Jigsaw - C.Taylor for supporting a friend when they needed help with their work.   

Bamaluz - Celebration - J.Hunt for his perseverance with long division and using a calm manner to explain his 

method to adults.  Cooperation - Z.Tregilgas for working so hard on his reading with Miss Littler.  Jigsaw - 

K.Rowe for supporting a friend during the lunch hour.   

Porthluney - Celebration - H.Varcoe for her brilliant effort at swimming this week.  Jigsaw - L.Bird for always 

showing kindness to everyone.   

Polzeath - Celebration - O.McCauley for your positivity and enthusiasm this week.  Jigsaw - E.Dean for always 

being a kind and thoughtful friend.  

Prefect - L.Gratton 



Class Attendance Week Beginning 26 September 2022 

Class Percentage Attendance 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play 

time. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO CARLYON BAY CLASS 

 

Polkerris 91.4 Charlestown 95.7 

Pisky Cove 96.2 Porthpean 97.3 

Greenaway 97.1 Mawgan Porth 94.6 

Perranporth 98 Carlyon Bay 98.5 

Sennen 97.8 Harlyn Bay 94.1 

Porthluney 91.7 Bamaluz 97 

Hemmick 96.1 Polzeath  96.9 



Harvest Festival - Wednesday 19 October 2022 (for children only) 

We will be collecting items for St Austell Foodbank 

Notes for Parents 

School Crossing Patrol 

Please note that on 19th October there will be no school crossing patrol on Carclaze Road in 

the afternoon. 

The Crossing Patrol lady has also asked if parents/carers can please leave a clear space to 

enable her to cross children safely.  There are markings on the road but people tend to    

ignore them. 

Year 2 Bake Sale 

Friday 19 November 2022 

3.10 - Carclaze School  

To Raise Money for Prickles and Paws  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to all who attended the Friends AGM on Wednesday evening.  It is always lovely to see lots of new 
faces that can bring new ideas to the committee.  

At the meeting we had to re-elect the new committee, and a few have decided to step down but still be involved 
where they are able. 

Stepping down this year is Kerry Gray who has been Secretary for many years and an invaluable asset to the Friends. 
Kerry has worked tirelessly over the years, supporting the other committee members and overseeing all the social 
media activity.  We know that she still intends to help wherever she can and we look forward to seeing her. 

Also stepping down is Cathy Higginson who was Vice Treasurer.  Cathy did an amazing amount of work with applying 
for, and getting various grants to help with our fundraising as well as her role as supporting the Treasurer.  Thank you 
for your valued support. 

Debbie Cockayne has been Vice Secretary for a couple of years and has helped enormously with begging letters for 
prizes etc. and helped at many of our events over the years.  Again Debbie wishes to continue to help out as and 
when she can and we look forward to seeing her. 

 

Our Charity Trustees have agreed to carry on in their roles, namely: 

Simon Pollard 

Roxy Aitken 

Kerry Gray 

 

Our new committee is as follows: 

Chair      Tania Purdie 

Vice Chair                             Laura Yeo 

Treasurer                                 Zoe Derriman 

Vice Treasurer                         Zoe Colliver 

Secretary                                 Stef Bell 

Vice Secretary                         Chloe Thornton 

 

Upcoming events: 

Date of next meeting   5th October - 7pm in the staff room - everyone welcome 

Break the Rules Day   21st October (more details to follow) 

Christmas Fayre    3rd December? (to be confirmed) 

 

 







EYFS WISH LIST 

 

As I'm sure you all know the EYFS relies heavily on resources to help support and facilitate learning          
opportunities within play. As a result, we are once again on the scrounge for some authentic resources. 

If you have any of the follow to donate please let us know. Thank you! 

 

-wooden/card play/wedding post box 

-Russian dolls 

-scales (not digital) and possibly weights 

-nuts, bolts and washers 

-tubes and curtain rings 

-mirror in three segments 

-old CDs 

-metal trays 

-wooden dowels to be made into counting wands 

-buttons 

-old traditional suitcases 

-small cable reels 

-stainless steel kitchen equipment/utensils 

-high quality wooden play kitchen 

 

Alternatively, if you have any skills to help us make/build some of this, it 
would be much appreciated.  


